
Your reference:  
  

Our reference:  
  

Date: 17 November 2021 
  
  

 
 Metropolitan Police Service 
LICENSING AUTHORITY 
RIVER PARK HOUSE 
LEVEL 1 NORTH 
225 HIGH ROAD 
LONDON 
N22 8HQ 

 

                                                                                                  
                                                                                             Edmonton Police Station 
 462 Fore Street 

London 
N9 0PW 
 

  
  

 
  
Dear Licensing 
 
 

Re: Temporary Event Notice 
 

Clasic Restaurant, 502 – 508 High Road, N17 9JF 
 

20th November 2021 
27th November 2021 

 
 

With reference to the above premises, the Police Licensing Team will be rejecting the 
Temporary Event Notices. 
 
There have been two recent incidents at the premises whereby the licensing objectives 
have not been upheld by the applicant, Mr Alin Mandache. 
 
On Saturday 16th October 2021 officers had reason to attend the premises for an 
unrelated matter and found that a party was still going ahead at the premises at 0800 
hours with amplified music. There was evidence of alcohol being sold and patrons 
smoking on the premises. 
 
On Saturday 6th November 2021 officers from Local Authority attended the premises and 
again it was apparent that another event was underway with around 250 people in 
attendance and the owner, Mr Mandache, misleading officers that a TENS had been 
submitted when it had not. Again alcohol was being consumed and smoking was taking 
place inside the venue. 
 

___ 



Although there does not appear to be any further incidents, I do not have faith in Mr 
Mandache that the licensing objectives will be upheld should he be granted a TENS and 
so police reject both applications under Prevention of Crime and Disorder and Public 
Nuisance. 
 
If you require further information please do not hesitate to contact me. 
 
Yours Sincerely 
 
Kayleigh Mitcham 
 
Police Licensing 
North Area BCU 
Edmonton Police Station 


